Minutes of meeting held at The Unity Club, Standish on 21 July 2015

Attendees

Gill Foster (Chair)
GF

Janet Monks

JM
Diane Gore

DGo

David Grimshaw
DGr

Daniel Morris

DM

Ron Wade

RW

Andy Shenton

AS

Fran Aiken

FA

Paul Durrant

PD

Keith Douglas

KD

Brian Jones

BJ

Sarah Djali

SD

Rev Andrew Holliday
AH

Jade Gibson

JG


Matt Moss

MM

Allan Foster

AF
Apologies

Nicky Ogden, Paul Ogden, Nic Macmillan, Karen Bliss, Dave King
Minutes of previous meeting
Minutes of 23 June 2015 were agreed without amendment as a true record

Update

GD confirmed the Locality funding is now in the Standish Voice bank account. She will apply for additional funding for the next phase to cover professional help and support.

GD confirmed she and P Ogden had met on 2 occasions with the Chief Exec and Deputy Leader of Wigan Council. The Chief Exec committed to providing support to Standish Voice. The following issues were raised:

Support for the Neighbourhood Plan

Section 106 monies – SV involvement in how the money is spent (questions included on questionnaire)

GD reported that the meeting last Monday had been very positive and that planning director Mike Worden (WMBC) was being very supportive and that the information and evidence required for the development of the neighbourhood plan had been provided by WMBC. A further meeting has been scheduled for the second week in September when the responses to the survey will be discussed.

GD reported that a meeting was held last Thursday with the Head of Standish Community High School, who is very supportive and feels the ambitions of SV fits in with his vision for the school.

He agreed that questionnaires could be completed by pupils or sent home to parents. GD has been invited to present at the school assembly to explain about SV, and the school has offered further help. Standish Panthers was mentioned and a meeting is to be arranged for early in the new term. The head teacher is keen to keep a dialogue going with SV.

Neighbourhood Plan Questionnaire:
Approx 600 completed to date – boxes being emptied and replenished periodically.

Some delivered by Local Life but reports of some questionnaires missing from magazine. We are assured by Local Life that any areas missing the questionnaire will be re-delivered to. Questions on Facebook will be reported separately.

DM suggested that the input analysis needs to be done on a question by question basis – but needs to be done manually.

Discussions are ongoing with Survey Monkey to overcome input issues.

We need to be able to demonstrate to the Planning Inspector that we have followed a rigorous plan.
There may be issues over the analysis of open question responses.

RW stated he was happy to do the analysis if someone else inputs the source info to Survey Monkey.

Business Consultation Event:

This is to occur on Monday 27 July at 6.00pm at the Globe, Standish.

Everyone present was asked to help distribute fliers for the event to small businesses near them.
Everyone is welcome on the night.

The business questionnaire has been compiled.
Community Events:

Standish Dog Show is being progressed and will occur on 6th September at Ashfield Park

Traders are being invited to engage with a £10 fee.

Help is needed 

- people on 3 entrances

- take donations on entry




- help with marshalling




- get in touch with businesses

It is intended to give initial feedback on the consultation at this event.

It is hoped to grow the event for next year.

GD thanked Diane for all her work on this to date.

Christmas Market  small sub-group met to discuss the possibility of a Christmas market and it was proposed a date in early December 2015. Discussions ongoing with Wigan Council (Paul)

Planning Appeals:

GD reported that the planning appeals process started last Tuesday.

Two sites were at issue – Persimmon/Morris Homes site, Rectory Lane (250 homes) and
Jones Homes site, Lurdin Lane (150 homes)

GD  made representation against the additional developments on behalf of SV to the Planning Inspector.

Wigan Council’s case is that sufficient housing is identified to satisfy the Core Strategy without these sites being developed. Sadly, the traffic congestion and air pollution argument has not been pursued by Wigan Council.

SV has received letter from Seddon Homes, asking to meet to discuss their proposals for a site off Chorley Road.

The Neighbourhood Plan will strengthen the ability of local people to determine what development happens in Standish.

Standish Voice Values:

Suggested Values statement issued for discussion.

It was suggested that there were too many and these could be combined and shortened.

Much discussion was had over the Standish Values – with significant input from the new attendees Jade and Matt.

The revised version of the Values was accepted unanimously and these will be circulated.

Update on Actions form Committee Members:

We now have just under 300 members.
FA is intending re-engaging with the Practice Patients Group (PPG) and will contact Emma.
JM has received plans for the Line and other assets – the ownership of some sections of the Line are unknown/unclear. GD advised Wigan Council may know.
AF reported that representations/comments had been sent to Wigan Council regarding the detailed proposals for the Countrywide site at Rectory Lane (150 homes) and the Wainhomes ‘Cat I’th Window’ site at Almond Brook Road. A cycle route and footpath have been added in the Countrywide proposals – as requested by SV.
There has been a minor uplift in the architectural merit of the Wainhomes proposals but it remains very disappointing.

No help has been received from transport officer or footpaths officer and GD offered to contact these people on behalf of Standish Voice.
Any Other Business:

Date of Next Meeting:

Tuesday 18 August at 7.45 pm The Unity Club, Standish.

